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First Bell Rings at 7:50            September 25, 2017       Tardy Bell Rings at 7:55 
 

PLEASE CALL THE OFFICE WHEN YOUR CHILD IS ILL OR WILL BE ABSENT FROM SCHOOL 
Next Borlaug Newsletter:  October 9, 2017  

                                                                                               

TEAM 1 Ђ 0ÒÅÓÃÈÏÏÌ Ǫ +ÉÎÄÅÒÇÁÒÔÅÎ Ɇ TEAM 2 = 1st Grade & 2nd 'ÒÁÄÅ Ɇ TEAM 3 = 3rd Grade & 4th 'ÒÁÄÅ Ɇ TEAM 4 = 5th Grade & 6th Grade 

 
 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
Is your E-Registration Updated? 
 

                        Please remember ɀ 

It is very important to update your 
E-Registration Account when changes 
in your address, phone number, and/or  
other important information occurs!  
If you would like to make an appointment  
for assistance with E- Registration,  
please call us at 688-1155. 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 

Be sure to visit our Borlaug website at www.iowacityschools.org/BorlaugES 
Visit the PTO website at https://www.borlaugpto.org/ 

 

Non-Discrimination Statement 
 

It is the policy of the Iowa City Community School District not to discriminate on the basis of race, color, national origin, sex, disability, religion, creed, age, marital status, sexual 
orientation, gender identity, and socioeconomic status in its educational programs, activities, or employment practices. There is a grievance procedure for processing 

complaints of discrimination. If you have questions or a grievance related to this policy, please contact Kingsley Botchway II, Director of Equity, 1725 N. Dodge St., Iowa City, IA  
52245, 319-688-1000, Botchway.kingsley@iowacityschools.org 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS 
09/25/17 Sixth Grade - School of the Wild 
09/26/17 Sixth Grade - School of the Wild 
09/26/17            Chess Club Parent Meeting-Library        7:00 pm (mandatory)       
09/27/17 Sixth Grade - School of the Wild 
09/29/17 School Photos                8:00 am 
10/02/17             Beginning Orchestra ς NWJH                  3:30 to 4:20 pm 
10/03/17             Chess Club - Media Center                      7:00 am 
10/03/17             4th grade Symphony Goes to School      9:00 am 
10/03/17             Beginning Band ς WHS                        3:20 to 4:20 pm 
10/03/17 PTO Meeting ς Media Center             6:30 pm 
10/04/17            Free/Reduced Meal Applications Due 
10/06/17 No School for Students 
10/09/17 No School for Students and Staff 
10/15/17 Run for the Schools 
10/16 -10/20     Iowa Assessments for grades 3 through 6 
10/20/17             Student Council Spirit Day:  Heritage Day 
10/25/17             PTO Book Fair                                             3:00 to 7:00 pm 
10/26/17             PTO Book Fair                                             2:00 to 6:00 pm 
10/26/17             PTO Pizza Dinner                                        6:00 to 6:30 pm                                                  
10/26/17             PTO Science Fair                6:30 to 7:30 pm 
10/30/17             Visiting Author ς 1 & 2 grades                 1:00 pm 
10/31/17            Halloween Parade                                       2:00 pm 

     
 

      BREAKFAST/LUNCH PRICES 
             Full          Reduced  
                           Price           Price 

Breakfast            $1.75 30¢ 
Lunch                  $2.50 40¢ 
Milk                  50¢ 50¢ 
Adult Breakfast $1.80 
Adult Lunch       $3.50 
       
Call by 8:15 am to order a school lunch if 

you would like to eat with your child. 

 
    

 

 

 

 

 

SAFETY: The earliest children should be at school is 7:40, including breakfast which begins at 7:40 am. When children arrive before 
that time they are unsupervised. They will wait outside until the 7:50 bell rings unless it is raining or snowing.  They are outside 

unless the temperature and/or wind chill is below zero.  Make sure your children are dressed appropriately for the weather.  Cold 
days are ahead so we want you to be aware of our procedures.  

Students are considered tardy after 7:55. 

Thank you. 

 

    

Borlaug Elementary School                  
1000 Kennedy Parkway                 
Coralville, Iowa 52241                                   

 

Celeste Shoppa, Principal 
Martha Peterson, SAM/SFA                         

Mary Gauthier, Secretary  
 

Telephone: (319) 688-1155 
Fax: (319) 688-1156 

 

http://www.iowacityschools.org/BorlaugES


 

 

 
A Message from -ÒÓȢ 3ÈÏÐÐÁȟ "ÏÒÌÁÕÇȭÓ 0ÒÉÎÃÉÐÁÌ  

 
Happy Autumn, though the weather feels more like summer. It is hard to believe a month of school has 
gone by already. Last Thursday and Friday and this Monday-Wednesday, our sixth graders are enjoying 
Lake McBride for their School of the Wild week. The ICCSD Foundation helps pay for this experience, and 
we cannot thank them enough! 
 

It was nice to see so many families attend our Borlaug Back-to-School Nights held on August 31st and 
September 14th.   We hope you enjoyed the opportunity to learn more about the curriculum & instructional 
ÍÁÔÅÒÉÁÌÓ ÕÎÉÑÕÅ ÔÏ ÙÏÕÒ ÃÈÉÌÄȭÓ ÇÒÁÄÅ ÌÅÖÅÌȟ ÁÎÄ ÔÏ have your child share his/her classroom with you.  In case 
you were not able to attend, the link below is to our grade level Back-to-School Night presentation slide 
shows.https://www.iowacityschools.org/Page/14410 
  
 

Borlaug Ȱ4/0 $/'ȱ Students 
Each month Borlaug staff members recognize the hard work among our students, and nominate them as 
"ÏÒÌÁÕÇ Ȱ4ÏÐ $ÏÇÓȱȢ ! ÇÒÏÕÐ ÐÈÏÔÏ ÉÓ ÔÁËÅÎ ÁÎÄ ÄÉÓÐÌÁÙÅÄ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ÆÒÏÎÔ ÈÁÌÌ ÏÎ ÏÕÒ "ÏÒÌÁÕÇ 4ÏÐ $ÏÇ ÂÕÌÌÅÔÉÎ 
board.  The nomination forms are mailed home along with a copy of the group photo. We also read the 
student nominations during morning announcements, and place student first names by grade levels in our 
newsletters. We are very proud of our Borlaug Bulldogs for being respectful, responsible, and safe.  

Kindergarten ς Conor, Bella, Paul 

1st Grade ς Violet, Karrington, Avery 
2nd Grade ς Mia, Beatrice, Lucas, Helena 
3rd Grade ς Mira, Priyanka, Sarah 
4th Grade ς Anna, Annalyn, Ethan 
5th Grade ς Esther, Faris 
6th Grade ς Ceci, Aymen 
 

Another SHINE Award Winner at Borlaug! 
Congratulations to Ian MacKay, one of our talented kindergarten teachers.  Mr. MacKay was surprised on 
September 20th by Superintendent Murley who presented his Shine Award nomination.  We are so fortunate 
to have Mr. MacKay as part of our Borlaug Community for his caring personality and teaching talents. We 
thank Mr. MacKay for all he does for our Bulldogs! Congratulations! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

https://www.iowacityschools.org/Page/14410


 

 

 
PICTURE DAY is SEPTEMBER 29th at BORLAUG 

 

 

 

Borlaug students will have their pictures taken on September 29th. If you wish to purchase 
ÙÏÕÒ ÃÈÉÌÄȭÓ ÐÈÏÔÏȟ ÂÅ ÓÕÒÅ ÙÏÕ ÓÅÎÄ ÔÏ ÓÃÈÏÏÌȟ Ïn or before picture day, a Halverson 

PhotoÇÒÁÐÈÙ ÅÎÖÅÌÏÐÅ ×ÈÉÃÈ ×ÅÒÅ ÓÅÎÔ ÈÏÍÅ ÌÁÓÔ ×ÅÅËȢ )Æ ÙÏÕÒ ÃÈÉÌÄȭÓ ÅÎÖÅÌÏÐÅ ÄÉÄ ÎÏÔ 
make it home, there are envelopes available in the school office.  

 
 

 

Iowa City Community School District 

/ÐÅÎÉÎÇÓ ÉÎ "ÏÒÌÁÕÇȭÓ Preschool Program 
The Iowa City Community School District, as part of 
the State-Wide Voluntary Preschool Program, offers 
free preschool for children who turn four years old on 
or before September 15, 2017. 
All programs offer two half-day options:   
AM M ɀ F       or       PM M, T, W, and F.                                                 
AM:  7:55 ɀ 10:45  PM:  12:00 ɀ 2:55                                                                                 

   

Application Information 
All applications will be completed online.  To complete an application for your child please visit: 
www.iowacityschools.org and click on the Preschool Application link under the News heading.  Computers 
will be available at the Educational Services Center building at 1725 N. Dodge St., Iowa City for those 
needing assistance with filling out the application for their four year old child. 
 
 
 

BORLAUG  is a Fuel Up to Play 60 School! 
We are excited about Borlaug continuing to take part in Fuel Up to Play 60.  The FUTP60 program  
empowers students to be responsible for eating healthy foods and for being moderately to vigorously active 
60 minutes a day.  In collaboration with the USDA, The NFL and The National Dairy Council are sponsors of 
this terrific program.  Research shows healthy and active students do better academically.  FUTP60 will 
specifically target students in grades 4-6, but any student can get involved.  Mr. Schauper will be the 
primary Program Advisor.  Check out the website: www.fueluptoplay60.com and look for more information 
to come soon. 

 
 
  
 

 
  

  

 

http://www.iowacityschools.org/
http://www.fueluptoplay60.com/


 

 

Run for the Schools  
Sunday, October 15! 

 

The 20th annual Run for the Schools race, which raises 
money for the Iowa City Community School District and 
Regina Catholic schools, is October, 15, 2017.  Races 

include Half-Mile and Mile Fun Runs, 5K and 10K Run/Walks, and a Half-Marathon Run.  Sign 
up individually or as a family.  Register by September 30th to get a Run for 
the Schools T-shirt!  
 
There are 3 ways for you to participate and earn participation credit for your 
school: 
 

Run or Walk in the race ɀ Register now or get more information at 
www.runfortheschools.com 
Volunteer to help on race day! Volunteer RFTS Sign Up 
Make a donation for Run for the Schools to the ICCSD Foundation at Run for the Schools 
Donation 
 
 

PBIS Happenings at Borlaug 
Our Borlaug Bulldogs reached our school-wide goal of 5,000 tickets for 
being respectful, responsible, and safe.   To celebrate, the students and staff 
appreciated the warm weather on September 21st with a picnic in the 
"ÏÒÌÁÕÇȭÓ ÃÏÕÒÔÙÁÒÄȢ  We will send a slide show link soon highlighting the 
smiling faces of our wonderful Borlaug Community. 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 

http://www.runfortheschools.com/
http://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c0b4dafa92ea3f94-runfor3
https://iccsdfoundation.org/run-for-the-schools-donation/
https://iccsdfoundation.org/run-for-the-schools-donation/


 

 

 
  
  

 
 Borlaug Spirit Days Sponsored by Student Council 

Month Spirit Day/Week 

September 22nd  Sports Day -- Wear your favorite sports team clothing or 
colors 

October 20th 
 

Heritage Awareness Day -- Represent your cultural 
heritage by bringing a photo, a story, a book, a video, a 
song, or traditional dress! We look forward to seeing the 
many unique ideas our families come up with and learning 
about all of the many represented cultures at our school! 

November 10th 
 

Pajama Day w/ Stuffed Animal -- Wear some comfy 
pajamas and feel free to bring a stuffed animal along for 
this exciting day! 

December 15th 
 

Back to the Future Day -- Dress like you are from the 
future! What year will it be? Maybe the year 3030! 

January 19th 
 

Dress as your parent or teacher day! 
* What would your parent or teacher wear ? 

February 16th 
 

Color Wheel Day -- Each grade will be wearing a different 
color 
PK/K- Red 
1st- Orange 
2nd- Yellow 
3rd- Green 
4th- Blue 
5th-Purple/Pink 
6th- White 

March 9th 
 

Disney Day -- wear a shirt or dress up as your favorite 
Disney character 

April 13th 
 

Decades Day! -- Dress up from the 60s, 70s, 80s, 90s 
(Poodle skirts, disco pants, neon colors) 

May 11th 
 

Career Day -- Dress up to match the career you want to 
have some day! 

May 25th 
 

Mix Match Day -- ×ÅÁÒ ÃÌÏÔÈÅÓ ÔÈÁÔ ÄÏÎȭÔ ÍÁÔÃÈȦ 

 
 



 

 

Report to Parents from ICCSD Regarding Iowa Assessments  

 
 

 

 

Dear Parents: 
 

In the month of October, your child will be taking the Iowa Assessments®.  

LƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ ŀōƻǳǘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ŀŎŀŘŜƳƛŎ ŀŎƘƛŜǾŜƳŜƴǘ ƛǎ ƴŜŜŘed to help them excel and 

succeed. The Iowa Assessments make this possible by providing detailed information about 

your child in a variety of important content areas.  These include assessments in Reading, 

English Language Arts, Mathematics, Science and Social Studies at the secondary level and 

Reading, Mathematics and Science at the elementary level. 

ṉ The Iowa Assessments help determine how students are performing on the state 
curriculum as described in the Iowa Core. 

ṉ The Iowa Assessments measure student growth and progress from year to year. 

ṉ The Iowa Assessments ƘŜƭǇ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊǎ ƛŘŜƴǘƛŦȅ ŀ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘΩǎ ǎǘǊŜƴƎǘƘǎ ŀƴŘ ƛŘŜƴǘƛŦȅ 
areas that may need additional emphasis. The assessments produce 
information that enable sound decision making and provide a focus for 
teachers to evaluate their instruction. 

ṉ The Iowa Assessments ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ ŀōƻǳǘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǇŜǊŦƻǊƳŀƴŎŜ ǊŜƭŀǘƛǾŜ 
to the school, the state of Iowa, and the nation. 

¦ǎƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǊŜǎǳƭǘǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŀǎǎŜǎǎƳŜƴǘΣ ǿŜ ŜƴŎƻǳǊŀƎŜ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ ǿƻǊƪ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊ ǿƛǘƘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ 

teacher to identify and address educational needs. Results will be sent home to parents of 

all secondary students and shared with parents of elementary students during spring 

conferences. The results will help prepare your child for the next step on their educational 

path. 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

A Message from Mrs. Martha Peterson, SFA and SAM 

Borlaug Student and Family Advocate (SFA) and School Administration Manager (SAM)                        

Borlaug: 319-688-1159 
 

AtÔÅÎÄÁÎÃÅ ÁÔ ÓÃÈÏÏÌ ÉÓ ÖÅÒÙ ÉÍÐÏÒÔÁÎÔ ÔÏ ÙÏÕÒ ÓÔÕÄÅÎÔȭÓ ÓÕÃÃÅÓÓȢ 7ÈÉÌÅ ×Å ÃÅÒÔÁÉÎÌÙ ÕÎÄÅÒÓÔÁÎÄ ÔÈÅÒÅ ×ÉÌÌ 
be unavoidable events or illnesses that may lead to an absence, it is always our hope that your child is here 
and on time whenever possible. Throughout the school year, you may receive letters from me if your child 
has met one of several levels of absences or tardies. These letters are intended to make you aware of 
accumulating absences in hopes that we can work together to improve attendance. Our start and end times 
will always be listed on page 1 of the Borlaug Bulletin, while a short version of the District Attendance Policy 
is always at the end of the bulletin. As always, feel free to contact me with any questions. 
  
Need School Supply Assistance? ɀ If you are in need of assistance gathering school supplies for your child 
please contact me.  We still have basic school supplies available thanks to a generous donation from 
Togather Together, a non-profit group serving Johnson County, and other kind donors.  If you are interested 
in donating supplies we are in need of gently used or new backpacks,  1 ɀinch binders, single subject wide 
ruled spiral notebooks, and yellow highlighters! Donations can be delivered to the school office and 
marked for Martha.  Thank you!!! 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 

FREE AND REDUCED LUNCH APPLICATION DEADLINE IS WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 4TH, 2017 
 

The deadline for Free and Reduced lunch applications is October 4, 2017. This application needs to be 
submitted every year in order to qualify. If your children qualified last year, or would qualify this year, for 
Free and Reduced lunch prices, we need your help in getting this application submitted by the October 4th 
deadline. 
 
You can access the application by going to www.myschoolapps.com. You will need your 10 digit case 
number from DHS, which is included in the Food Assistance Letter you should have received from DHS. 
!ÐÐÌÉÃÁÔÉÏÎÓ ÎÏÔ ÒÅÃÅÉÖÅÄ ÂÙ ÔÈÅ /ÃÔÏÂÅÒ Ϊ ÄÅÁÄÌÉÎÅ ×ÉÌÌ ÒÅÓÕÌÔ ÉÎ Á ÂÁÌÁÎÃÅ ÄÕÅ ÏÎ ÙÏÕÒ ÃÈÉÌÄȭÓ lunch 
account. 
 
If you need assistance in submitting this application, you can contact Martha Peterson, the Borlaug Student 
Family Advocate, at 319-688-1159 or peterson.martha@iowacityschools.org.  
Thank you for your attention to this important deadline. 
 
 
 
 

tel:(319)%20688-1159
http://www.myschoolapps.com/
mailto:peterson.martha@iowacityschools.org


 

 

 
 

 
A Message from the Fine Arts Team 

Mrs. Cox & Mrs. Zimmerman 
 
 
Greetings from the Art Room!  Students have been working on their first projects for the year.  These 
projects will be part ÏÆ 04/ȭÓ ÆÕÎÄÒÁÉÓÅÒ ×ÈÅÒÅ ÉÔÅÍÓ ÃÁÎ ÂÅ ÐÕÒÃÈÁÓÅÄ ×ÉÔÈ ÙÏÕÒ ÃÈÉÌÄȭÓ ÁÒÔ×ÏÒË ÏÎ ÔÈÅ 
items.  Each grade created an original piece, and masterpieces will be coming home soon.  Be sure to ask 
your artist about their work & how they made their art! 

¶ Kindergarten read The Dot by Peter Reynolds, and looked at Kandinsky as inspiration to make our 
first paintings. 

¶ First Grade used Van Gogh The Sunflowers as an inspiration for their oil pastel vase with painted 
flowers. 

¶ Second Grade created self portraits. 

¶ Third Grade ÍÁÄÅ ÏÉÌ ÐÁÓÔÅÌ ÐÁÉÎÔÉÎÇÓ ÏÆ ÃÁÔÓ Ǫ ÄÏÇÓ ÕÓÉÎÇ ÇÅÏÍÅÔÒÉÃ ÓÈÁÐÅÓ ÉÎÓÐÉÒÅÄ ÂÙ 0ÁÕÌ +ÌÅÅȭÓ 
Cat and Bird. 

¶ Fourth Grade painted moonlit silhouettes focusing on tint in their paintings. 

¶ Fifth and Sixth Grades ÕÓÅÄ *ÅÁÎ -ÉÒÏȭÓ ÁÂÓÔÒÁÃÔ ÓÈÁÐÅÓ ÔÏ ÃÒÅÁÔÅ ×ÈÉÍÓÉÃÁÌ creatures. 
 

New Tradition for Fine Arts Programs 
Please note the date changes to May 15th and 17th for the performances 

Greetings Borlaug Bulldogs!  We are excited to introduce a new tradition for Fine Arts programs this year. 
Mark your calendars for Fine Arts Month beginning May 2nd, 2018! 
 
On Wednesday, May 2nd, there will be a school wide Art Show after school. 
 Each student will choose a composition that will be on display outside their classroom. Art will be on display 
throughout the school the entire week! 
 
Music performances will be held during the school day at 9:15 am. Grades 1-3 will perform Tuesday, May 
15th, and grades 4-6 will perform Thursday May 17th.  
 

Fine Arts Month Schedule 

Wednesday, May 2nd: School wide Art Show 3:00-6:00pm  
   Scholastic Book Fair 
 

Friday, May 4th: Kindergarten Fine Arts Afternoon at 1:30pm  
 

 
Tuesday, May 15th: Spring Concert for Grades 1-3 at 9:15 am in the Borlaug Gym  
 
 

Thursday, May 17th: Spring Concert for Grades 4-6 at 9:15am in the Borlaug Gym 

 
 
 
 

Please mark your calendars and be sure to join to see your Bulldog shine! 



 

 

 

 

ADULT ENGLISH CLASSES 
TUESDAY EVENINGS  

PHEASANT RIDGE NEIGHBORHOOD CENTER 
2651 Roberts Road 

IOWA CITY 
6:00 ɀ 7:30 PM 

 
First Session 

Begins:  October 3rd 
Ends: November 14th 

 
Programs for children will be available: 

¶ Limited Child care for children 1 year ɀ 5 years 

¶ Youth programming, for students in Kindergarten through 6th Grade 

 
Drop-in Child care is not available. 
 
Parents need to register their children for both programs before attending class. Contact 
Neighborhood Centers of Johnson County,  
354-7989 to make an appointment to register your children. 
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_______________________  

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

Is your E-Registration 
Updated? 

E-Registration Updates are important! 

Please remember -  It is very 
important to update your                       
E-Registration Account when 
changes in your address, phone 
number, and/or other important 
information occur! Call us at 688-1155 
if you need any assistance. 

 

 
  FLU CLINIC 

 
 
 

October 2, 2017 
The Visiting Nurses Association 
will be holding a Flu Clinic at 
Borlaug, October 2nd.  The 
clinic starts at 2:15 pm for our 
staff and will be open  to the 
public from 3:00 until 5:30 pm.   

 
 

Have you filled out the paperwork to receive   
FREE or REDUCED  

meal prices for your student this year? 
This application must be filled out EVERY YEAR! 

Benefits from last year carry over only until October 3, 2017.  
Starting October 4th you will be charged FULL price for meals  

ÉÆ ÙÏÕ ÄÏÎȭÔ ÈÁÖÅ ÔÈÉÓ ÐÁÐÅÒ×ÏÒË ÏÎ ÆÉÌÅȦ 
Please talk to Martha Peterson, Student Family Advocate,  

at 688-1159, or  
Mary Gauthier, Borlaug Secretary, at 688-1155, about completing 

this paperwork. It is important because failure to file this paperwork 
means you will pay for the meals your child eats at Borlaug.    

Thank you. 
 
 



 

 

WELLNESS POLICY 
Classroom Snacks, Birthdays & Classroom Celebrations 

 

The ICCSD is committed to providing a safe and healthy learning environment for our students. In line with 
ǘƘŀǘ ƎƻŀƭΣ ŎƘŀƴƎŜǎ ŀǊŜ ōŜƛƴƎ ƳŀŘŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŘƛǎǘǊƛŎǘΩǎ ²ŜƭƭƴŜǎǎ tƻƭicy regarding classroom snacks birthday treats 
and classroom celebrations.  
 
NO FOOD BIRTHDAY CELEBRATIONS  
Lƴ ƭƛƴŜ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ŘƛǎǘǊƛŎǘΩǎ ²ŜƭƭƴŜǎǎ tƻƭƛŎȅΣ ŀ ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎŦǳƭ Ǉƛƭƻǘ ǿŀǎ ŎƻƴŘǳŎǘŜŘ ƭŀǎǘ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ȅŜŀǊ ǿƛǘƘ ǎƻƳŜ 
elementary schools.  Borlaug implemented the same changes starting in the fall 2015.  Student birthdays will 
be celebrated in the classrooms with a special acknowledgement. Each grade level team has determined a 
special recognition for students who wish to celebrate their birthdays at school. Please note these birthday 
celebrations will not involve food. If food is sent to school for birthdays the food items will be returned 
home. 
 
{b!/Y ϧ Ih[L5!¸ /9[9.w!¢Lhb{ όIŀƭƭƻǿŜŜƴΣ ²ƛƴǘŜǊ .ǊŜŀƪΣ ŀƴŘ ±ŀƭŜƴǘƛƴŜΩǎ 5ŀȅ ǇŀǊǘƛŜǎύ :  
When food is served to students in the classroom as a snack or during a classroom celebration, the following 
rules apply (ICCSD Wellness Policy 507.9): 

¶ allow only fresh fruits/vegetables or purchased foods with the ingredients listed (no homemade 
foods). 

¶ allow only foods that meet the Healthy Food Guidelines/ Smart Snacks. (the only exception to this 
would be food-tasting related to district-approved curriculum lessons)   

¶ not allow foods with peanuts or peanut butter, or foods that were made in a factory where cross-
contamination may occur. 

¶ food that does not meet the guidelines will be sent home.  

¶ a list of acceptable foods (Healthy Food Guidelines/ Smart Snacks) will be made available to parents 
and teachers at the beginning of the school year. 

A complete list of approved foods was sent home with your student on the first day of school.  The list also 
tells where the approved food items can be purchased. 
 

Thank you in advance  
for assisting us in adhering to the  

Wellness Policy expectations. 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Important Dates for all Borlaug Band Members! 
 
5th grade after school beginning band rehearsals: 
Tuesdays 3:20-4:20 in the north band room at West High School starting October 3. 
Concert dates: 

¶ December 5 at 7:30 in the West High School Auditorium.  

¶ May 1 at 4:15  in the West High School Auditorium This is the last 15 min of our regular rehearsal time 
 
6th grade after school advanced band rehearsals: 

¶ Tuesdays 3:40-4:40 in the band room at Northwest Junior High starting September 19. 

¶ Concert dates: 

¶ December 5, 7:30 PM in the West High School Auditorium 

¶ April 25, 7:30 PM in the West High School Auditorium 

 During school lessons will start the week of Sept 18. I will work one lesson in for the 6th grade before they 
go to school of the wild. 

 
 
 
 

A Message from Mrs. Swinbank, Orchestra 
WESTSIDE ELEMENTARY ORCHESTRA DATES FOR 2017-2018 

(Borlaug, Coralville Central, Horn, Kirkwood, Weber, and Wickham) 

 
 

New Orchestra Website:  https://sites.google.com/a/iowacityschools.org/west-side-elementary-orchestra/ 

 
After School Orchestra Rehearsals: 

After School Orchestra Rehearsals will begin in mid/late-September, rehearsals will occur at Northwest 
Junior High School. 

                Monday: 5th Grade Orchestra, 3:30-4:20 & 6th Grade Orchestra, 4:30-5:20 

 
Concert Dates 

¶ Tuesday, January 23rd, 2018 Westside BEGINNING Orchestra Concert, 7:30 p.m., @ West High 
School Auditorium 

 
¶ Tuesday, January  30th, 2018 Westside ADVANCED Orchestra Concert, 7:30 p.m., @ West High 

School Auditorium 

 
¶ Monday, May 7th, 2018, Westside Elementary Orchestra Concert, 7:30 p.m., @ West High School 

Auditorium 

 
¶ Late May 2017, Westside Elementary Orchestra Concert Tour (Borlaug, Horn, and Weber) 

 
¶ Late May 2017, Westside Elementary Orchestra Concert Tour (Coralville Central, Kirkwood, and 

Wickham) 

https://sites.google.com/a/iowacityschools.org/west-side-elementary-orchestra/


 

 

¶  
 

Borlaug Chess Club Begins  
Tuesday, October 3rd  ɀ Before School 7:00AM  

Sponsored by our Borlaug PTO 
 

Welcome back to school.  I have been busy this summer getting ready for chess club.  Last year was quite 
the success, look at the trophies in the library!  This year I am hoping for all the fun of last year and more.  
First off, this will be my last year coaching Borlaug Chess Club.  I quit my job as a nurse at the university of 
Iowa hospitals.  I had been there for 27 years and now I am going to follow my dream of becoming a high 
school teacher.  Once accomplishing my goal, I will not be able to coach chess at Borlaug. 

We are raising the fees to $40, we are getting Monogramed polo shirts for everyone.  Every student will get 
a US Chess Membership, and a beginner chess puzzle book.     I will also have beginning chess rules books 
that can be checked out to help parents with chess at home.  We will continue Borlaug Elementary as its 
own chess Affi liate with the USCF.  We will continue getting Chess Life, and Chess Life for Kids magazines 
available for checkout and viewing at the Borlaug Library.  The Weber-Borlaug annual tournament will be at 
West High School this year on February 25, 2017. Chess Club is for all levels of chess, from learning to play to 
grandmaster.  OK, well we don't have any grandmasters, but I would sure like to see one of our students 
make the rank of grandmaster and come back and say they got their start at Borlaug Elementary Chess Club 

 I continue to have a behavior contract with students and parents.  I want Chess Club to be fun, but Chess 
Club is not run around the library club, or play on the computer club, or leave the library a mess club.  To this 
extent I am maintaining the three strike rule and after three strikes if a student still wants to be in Chess 
Club they will need to be accompanied by their parent to Chess Club. 

Chess Club will meet at 7:00am at Borlaug on Tuesdays, different time but same location as last year in the 
library.   First club will be October 3rd.  Students must have their student expectation forms filled out and 
signed by a parent before they can attend.  Parents MUST attend an informational meeting at 7:00 pm at 
Borlaug in the library on September 26th.  If unable to make the meeting, you must meet with me prior to 
attending Chess Club.  I am at Café La La from 7-9:30pm on Thursdays with the Hawkeye Chess Club and 
can meet then.  Also at Café La La you can attend the Hawkeye Chess Club and can learn more about chess 
to help your student at home.   

And I always welcome parental help during Borlaug Chess Club, as we get quite a crowd up there.  You don't 
even need to know how to play chess, just how to herd cats.  I am limiting the club to 20 members so as to 
ensure quality chess instruction.  I am sorry I just cannot handle 40 students on my own and unfortunately 
this happened quite frequently last year. 

Looking forward to a great chess year 

Eric G. Vigil Chess Coach 

 

 



 

 

 

BORLAUG CHESS  PROGRAM BEHAVIOR CONTRACT 2017 
 
The Borlaug Chess Club  provides chess instruction and tournament play for kindergarten through 6th grades.  
We ask for a $40.00 donation for supplies and equipment for chess club.  See me if unable to afford the fee, 
some scholarships are available.  In order for our club to succeed, participants need to want to participate in 
chess and agree to abide by the following rules: 

I therefore agree:  

1. I want to participate in chess club and compete in tournament play. 

2. I will be respectful of chess coaches, student volunteers, and parent volunteers. 

3. I will show consideration for others by using an appropriate voice level and by listening and using 
respectful language and gestures. 

4. I will show pride in our school by keeping the school grounds, library and classroom free of litter and 
taking good care of the building. 

5. I will protect and care for the chess pieces, chess boards and other supplies.  I will clean up the  chess 
pieces and boards that I use before leaving. 

6. ) ×ÉÌÌ ÂÕÉÌÄ ÏÔÈÅÒÓ ȰÕÐȱ ÁÎÄ ÎÏÔ ȰÄÏ×ÎȱȢ  ) ×ÉÌÌ ÎÏÔ ÕÓÅ ÐÕÔ ÄÏ×ÎÓȟ ÇÏÓÓÉÐ ÏÒ ÅØÃÌÕÄÅ ÏÔÈÅÒÓȢ  

7. I will not eat snacks in any foyers, classrooms, or library. 

8. I will keep my pride under control in victory and be courteous and gracious in defeat. 

9. I will obey the rules of chess. 

If I disregard one of the above rules, I know the following steps will be taken: 

1) I will be given a warning, and given a behavior warning form that must be signed by my parent 
before returning to Chess Club. 

2) A second infringement of the rules will be similar to the first and a behavior warning form will be sent 
home and must be returned prior to returning to chess club. 

3) If a third behavior infringement occurs the student will be given a behavior warning form and the 
student must be accompanied by their parent in order to participate in chess club in the future. 

4)  In this case, no money will be refunded.  

I acknowledge and agree to the above rules of chess club: 

Student______________________________       Parent_______________________________ 

Birthday_____________________________  Grade:_______________________________ 

Address______________________________               PH#___________________________________      

e-mail_________________________________ 

 

 



 

 

Use Peachjar for ICCSD Information 
The Iowa City Community School District ÕÔÉÌÉÚÅÓ Á ÎÅ× ȰÇÒÅÅÎȱ ÁÐÐÒÏÁÃÈ ÔÏ ÄÉÓÔÒÉÂÕÔÉÎÇ  
information to students from non-profit organizations, intergovernmental agencies,  
and business partners, for which it grants approval. Rather than sending home approved flyers for  
entities outside the school district as in the past, we are now posting such information on Peach Tree which 
can be found by scrolling to the bottom of the front page of the Borlaug website at: 
www.iowacityschools.org/BorlaugES.  
This will collectively save school staff thousands of hours of sorting and handling these flyers, as well as 
reduce the amount of paper being distributed saving our natural resources.  Look for the Virtual Backpack 
link on the homepage of all school websites.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
The school district and its schools will continue to send home information for parents and students in 
ÓÔÕÄÅÎÔÓȭ ÂÁÃËÐÁÃËÓ ÁÓ well. Teachers will send home assignments and materials as normal, so be sure to 
ÃÏÎÔÉÎÕÅ ÔÏ ÃÈÅÃË ÙÏÕÒ ÃÈÉÌÄȭs backpack frequently for school and classroom news and homework.  
 
 
 
 
 

 
Borlaug Elementary & City of Coralville Partnership 

The City of Coralville contributed funds to expand the gymnasium and add other features in Borlaug 
Elementary when the school building was constructed. This expansion allows the Coralville Parks & 
Recreation Department to provide and supervise recreational programming during after school hours.  The 
Coralville Parks and Recreation Department provides & supervises the Borlaug Before & After School 
Program, SPARK Day Camp, open gym hours*, and rentals of the multi-purpose and gymnasium during 
after school hours.  Borlaug Elementary School activities will have priority to this space, followed by the 
Coralville Recreation Department programs and finally additional hours will be available to rent to local 
residents and groups. 
 
If you are interested in renting the gymnasium or multi-purpose room, please contact Amy Erickson, 
Recreation Program Supervisor, for a rental request form.  Dates and times available, rates for rentals, and 
deadlines for rental requests are listed on the form.  To request a form, call the Borlaug Before & After 
School Program number at 319-248-9393 or e-mail Amy at aerickson@coralville.org 
*Open Gym hours will begin in November at the Borlaug Gymnasium.  Planned Open Gym hours are:  
Sundays 1:00 ɀ 4:00 p.m. and Thursdays 6:00 ɀ 9:00 p.m.  Watch the Borlaug Bulletin for additional 
information.  We do not allow organized team practice during Open Gym and children 4th grade and below 
must be supervised by a parent or responsible adult.  Open Gym is closed during ICCSD breaks including: 
Thanksgiving Break, Winter Break, and Spring Break 

 

http://www.iowacityschools.org/BorlaugES


 

 

 

Coralville Parks & Recreation Presents: 

Friday Night Lights located at Borlaug Elementary! 
 

4ÈÁÎË ÇÏÏÄÎÅÓÓ ÉÔȭÓ &ÒÉÄÁÙ .ÉÇÈÔ ,ÉÇÈÔÓȦ   
,ÅÔȭÓ ÃÅÌÅÂÒÁÔÅ ÁÌÌ ÔÈÁÔ ÉÓ ÇÒÅÁÔ ÁÂÏÕÔ &ÒÉÄÁÙÓ ÔÏÇÅÔÈÅÒȢ   

Get ready to sweat it out in the gym, express your creativity with art,  
ÁÎÄ ÈÁÎÇ ÏÕÔ ×ÉÔÈ ÙÏÕÒ ÆÒÉÅÎÄÓ Ȱ&ÒÉÄÁÙ .ÉÇÈÔ ,ÉÇÈÔÓȱ ÓÔÙÌÅȢ   

Pizza along with fruit and drink are provided. 
 

 Price:  $22 resident rate per child. *All children attending Borlaug Elementary will pay resident fee. 
Grade:  K ɀ 6th graders 
Location: Borlaug Elementary School Gymnasium & Multi-Purpose Room 
  To register, contact the Coralville Recreation Center at 319-248-1750 
Questions?: Contact Amy Erickson at 319-248-9393 or aerickson@coralville.org 
 
 

Ȱ(ÏÍÅÃÏÍÉÎÇȱ 
Celebrate the best of fall with a Homecoming Party.  Wear your favÏÒÉÔÅ ÔÅÁÍȭÓ ÃÏÌÏÒÓ ÁÎÄ ÓÕÐÐÏÒÔ ÔÈÅ ÈÏÍÅ 
team at Friday Night Lights.  Make a team pennant, take aim at our football toss, take your picture at our 
photo booth, and get ready to show your team pride at Friday Night Lights. 
FRIDAY 
DATE   TIME    CLASS# 
Sept. 29  6:00 ɀ 9:00 p.m.  5805.300  
Deadline:  9/27/17 
 

Ȱ'ÌÏ× 0ÁÒÔÙȱ 
Our days may be getting shorter but we are lighting up the gym with a glow party, Friday Night Lights Style!  
Wear your neon colors and get ready to dance the night away under the disco ball stars. Glow bracelets, 
scooter relays, neon paint party, and of course, dancing are all in store. 
 
FRIDAY 
DATE   TIME    CLASS# 
Nov. 3   6:00 ɀ 9:00 p.m.  5805.301  
Deadline:  11/01/17 
 

Ȱ4ÒÏÌÌÓȱ 
I Got This &ÅÅÌÉÎÇȣȢȢ 9ÏÕ ÎÅÅÄ ÔÏ ÁÔÔÅÎÄ ÏÕÒ 4ÒÏÌÌÓ 0ÁÒÔÙȢ  Create your own adventure with making your own 
Trolls wig, play Troll Bingo, and create a delicious treat especially for Trolls to eat while we watch the movie.   
 
FRIDAY 
DATE   TIME    CLASS# 
Dec. 1   6:00 ɀ 9:00 p.m.  5805.302  
Deadline:  11/29/17 
 

mailto:aerickson@coralville.org


 

 

 

PTO News 
September 25, 2017 

 

Dates to 
Remember 
 
October 3 
¶ PTO Meeting, 6:30 

p.m., Borlaug library 

 
October 25-26 
¶ Book Fair 

 

October 26 
¶ Science Fair 

 

 

 

Creating Community   È Supporting our School   È Enhancing Opportunities 

"Like" the Borlaug PTO 
The Borlaug PTO is trying to reach more parents through our NEW website 
(borlaugpto.org) and on Facebook. Please "like" the Borlaug PTO Facebook 
page and check out the website -- which has a fabulous video featuring 
Borlaug students.   
 
Next PTO Meeting 
The next meeting of the Borlaug PTO will be Tuesday, Oct. 3, at 6:30 p.m. in 
the Borlaug library. All Borlaug parents are members of PTO so we hope to 
see many of you there! 
    
Science Fair 
Our first Science Fair will be Thursday, Oct. 26, from 6-7:30 p.m.  All grades 
are welcome to participate in this non-competitive event that includes FREE 
pizza! All exhibits must be registered and approved. Register your science fair 
exhibit or project by October 19 at:  
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/borlaug-science-fair-registration-
36522807701 
 
To volunteer to help with the science fair, please sign up here:  
http://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c0f45adad2aa2fc1-science 
 
Book Fair 
The Scholastic Book Fair will be Oct. 25-26. Attending the book fairs is a great 
way to encourage your children to read and an opportunity to pick up books 
at very reasonable prices! If you want to help set up or work during the book 
fairs, contact us at borlaugpto@gmail.com. 
 
Fall Fundraising Campaign 
The Borlaug PTO does not ask your families to sell wrapping paper, 
magazines or chocolate. Instead, we invite each family to donate directly 
through a six-week campaign that starts in mid-September. This way, nearly 
100 percent of your donation goes directly to events, clubs and teacher 
support provided by PTO at Borlaug. You will receive a letter home 
describing this important campaign. Thanks in advance for your support!  
 
 
 

http://borlaugpto.org/
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/borlaug-science-fair-registration-36522807701
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/borlaug-science-fair-registration-36522807701
http://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c0f45adad2aa2fc1-science
mailto:katyherbold@gmail.com
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Creating Community   È Supporting our School   È  Enhancing Opportunities 

 
Spanish Club 
The PTO has offered Spanish Club in the past, but would need at least one parent to coordinate the club 
for 2017-18 and other parents to help out. If you are interested, please email us 
at borlaugpto@gmail.com, or you can sign up at https://www.borlaugpto.org/ ŀƴŘ ŎƭƛŎƪ άƎŜǘ ƛƴǾƻƭǾŜŘΦέ  
 

Box Tops 
We are collecting Box Tops to earn additional money for our school. Please send box tops in to school with 
your children.  Each teacher will have a collection box in his or her classroom. 
 

Crayola ColorCycle Program 
Crayola and Borlaug are banding together to help kids understand the importance of their role in 
protecting the environment through the Crayola ColorCycle program. Through this initiative, Borlaug 
students and teachers will be collecting used markers that are ready to be discarded. The markers are sent 
to a facility where they are converted into clean fuel. This fuel can be used to power vehicles, heat homes, 
cook meals and more! During the 2015-2016 school year we recycled over 600 markers. All teachers will 
have collection boxes in their rooms.  You may send in any brand of marker with your child for recycling.   
 
AmazonSmile 
AmazonSmile is a simple and automatic way for you to support Borlaug every time you shop, at no cost to 
ȅƻǳΦ  ²ƘŜƴ ȅƻǳ ǎƘƻǇ ŀǘ ǎƳƛƭŜΦŀƳŀȊƻƴΦŎƻƳΣ ȅƻǳΩƭƭ ŦƛƴŘ ǘƘŜ ŜȄŀŎǘ ǎŀƳŜ ƭƻǿ ǇǊƛŎŜǎΣ Ǿŀǎǘ ǎŜƭŜŎǘƛƻƴ ŀƴŘ 
convenient shopping experience as Amazon.com, with the added bonus that Amazon will donate a portion 
of the purchase price to Borlaug.  To start shopping, go to http://smile.amazon.com/ch/45-5028727.  
 
Borlaug PTO Board Members: 
President:  Leslie Austen 
Vice President:  Katy Herbold 
Treasurer:  Jennifer Ratner 
Secretary:  Amy Bayon 
Volunteer Coordinator:  Cybil Miller 
  
How to Reach Us: 
Email:  borlaugpto@gmail.com 
Website:  www.borlaugpto.org 
Facebook:  https://www.facebook.com/BorlaugElementaryPTO?ref=hl 
 
 
 

mailto:borlaugpto@gmail.com
https://www.borlaugpto.org/
http://smile.amazon.com/ch/45-5028727
mailto:borlaugpto@gmail.com
http://www.borlaugpto.org/
https://www.facebook.com/BorlaugElementaryPTO?ref=hl


 

 

Borlaug Family Connections 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ALL SCHOOL 

YEAR 

¶ PTO Meetings on 1st Tuesday of the Month at 6:30pm 

¶ Volunteer Opportunities  
o Chess Club 
o PTO sponsored events 
o Field trips 
o Classrooms 

 

 

¶ Ice Cream Social 

 

¶ Back-to-School Nights 

¶ ELL Family Night 

¶  

 

¶ Book Fair 

¶ Science Fair 

¶ Halloween Parade & Parties 

 

¶ Parent/teacher Conferences 

 

¶ Winter Sing-Along 

¶ Winter Classroom Parties 

¶  

 

¶ Movie Night 

¶ Dance Marathon 

¶ Borlaug Night U of ) 7ÏÍÅÎȭÓ 
Basketball Game 

 

¶ Parent/teacher Conferences 

¶ 6ÁÌÅÎÔÉÎÅȭÓ $ÁÙ 0ÁÒÔÉÅÓ 
 

 

¶ International Festival 

¶ "ÏÒÌÁÕÇȭÓ 'ÏÔ 4ÁÌÅÎÔ 

 

¶ Carnival  

¶ Borlaug Day at the Kernels 
 

 

¶ Fine Arts Week 

¶ Book Fair 

¶ 6th Grade Graduation 

¶ Spring Slide Show  

¶  

 


